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CRIMINAL HISTORY SYSTEM SCHEDULED UPGRADES 

 
The State of Illinois Department of Innovation and Technology (DoIT) will be performing a 
Criminal History Application (CHRI) migration on August 13th, 2023 from 2 am to 10 pm.  During 
this migration, CHRI will be unavailable and/or partially available as follows: 

• 2 am to 8:30 am - access to all ISP Criminal History Applications, including ABIS 
Fingerprints, Rapsheets, and CHRI responses via Leads and Flares, will be unavailable  
 

• 8:30 am to 7:30 pm - the CHRI application will be in inquiry only mode. Rapsheets and 
CHRI responses via LEADS and Flares will be available during this timeframe.  

 

• 7:30 pm to approximately 10:15 pm - access to all ISP Criminal History Applications, 
including ABIS Fingerprints, Rapsheets, and CHRI responses via Leads and Flares, will be 
unavailable  

 

Full operation is expected to be restored by 10:15 pm, August 13th. 

 
If you have any questions or need help, please contact the ISP Help Desk 
ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov or at 866/LEADS-00 (866/532-3700). 
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